Promise Partners
Early Childhood Family Support Meeting Minutes
August 29, 2014
Present:  Tamika Fisher/Operation Threshold,  Audrey Clauson/Family Connections, Staci Scroggie/Corner Counties ECI, Kristyn Vorthmann/WCCA, Jean Bohnker/FAMILY, Inc., Janice Wright/FAMILY, Inc., Susan Pawloski/Lutheran Family Services, Jaymes Sime/Boys Town Iowa, Sandy Kirchhoff/VNA, Jordan Morse/WIC, Jessie DeWaele Griffis/WCCA, Jo Lightner/VNA, Sarena Dacus/FAMILY, Inc., Patricia Russmann/Promise Partners, Tisha Moore/Promise Partners
Introductions were made and program announcements shared. FAMILY Inc. and West Central Community Action’s Early Head Start are working together to provide a Circle of Security parenting series. At this time they are planning to serve only families enrolled in their home visiting programs. Jaymes Sime shared that Boys Town also offers parenting classes. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Tamika Fisher with Operation Threshold in Black Hawk, Grundy and Buchanan Counties in Iowa addressed the group and answered questions. Tamika shared about her professional experience and services that are available in her area. She spoke about Coordinated Intake at length, which has been in place in her area far longer than in Pottawattamie County. Tamika shared about a parent fair that’s done in her area in conjunction with a professional fair, which has proven to be successful. Their coordinated intake specialist goes to hospitals to do screenings/assessments and they do not say client names at coordinated intake meetings. She recommends a good follow up process for what she calls ‘soft no’s. Programs in her area have their own recruitment plans, families self-refer, programs get info. to the coordinated intake specialist and families stay with the program that recruited them. She also spoke about MIHOPE which, despite the challenges it presents to programs, could help to protect home visiting funding at the federal level. Tamika also spoke about some professional development they did with some ‘staff care’ elements to it which included self-defense and chair massages. 

Possible future agenda topics for this meeting were discussed. Suggestions included: Promise Partners budget, rules around funds, board decisions vs. state rules, legislation and advocacy and staff turnover/supporting the front line.

The group agreed on the 4th Tuesday afternoon of every other month, 2 to 3:30 as the time and day for this reoccurring meeting.  Next meeting October 28, 2014.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Tisha Moore, Early Childhood Coordinator.
